
  

  

  

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on September 7, 2023 at 7:30 PM.  Board members 

present were:  Lamar Glatfelter, Robert Gladfelter and Charlie Van Scoyoc.  Others present were:  

Attorney Andrew Herrold, Attorney Liz Gangloff, April Rehbein, Brend Miller, Kara Welsh, Ann Rogers, 

Steve & Carolyn Bupp, Phil Baer, Sue Barnhardt and Diane Lear.  

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.  

The August minutes were approved as presented.  

Sue Barnhardt asked about constructing a pickle ball court and a combo tennis-badminton court to be 

constructed at the park.  The Board will look into it.  

Tractor trailers can’t make the right turn at the intersection of Tannery and Smoketown Roads.  Bob 

talked to Manheim Township and trucks are getting stuck on the Manheim end also.  The state was 

contacted and some clearance signs will be erected at Tannery Road.  Will work on getting signs and 

contact Hillendale.  

Bob made a motion to accept the Comcast Franchise Agreement.  Charlie second the motion.  The 

motion carried.  Vote 3-0  

The Board presented a Tax Credit for Fire Fighters and EMS volunteers.  Bob made a motion to advertise 

this proposed Ordinance.  Charlie seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 3-0  

Bob reported that Bosley School Road and Lucabaugh Roads are completed.  The bridge at Creamy Road 

was completed also.  The pipe at the corner of Myers and Meckley Roads was repaired.  

Library boxes have been placed at the park by the Tiger Den from Cub Scout Den 48.  

John Amspacher at 8264 Sticks Road septic was never repaired.  

Carolyn Bupp asked if the Township has a Recreation Board.  

Phil Baer asked if there was a building permit issued for Krebs Road next to this property.  He doesn’t 

want them using his driveway and is against any building.  

The bills were presented to the Board.  Charlie made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Lamar.  The 

motion carried.  Vote 3-0  

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.  

  

  


